
An expanded Settlement has 
been reached in a class action 
lawsuit that claims that Experian 
reported inaccurate information 
about some consumers’ 
addresses through its Fraud 
Shield product.  Experian denies 
it did anything wrong.

Are you included?
You are included if, between 
September 27, 2017 and the 
present, Experian sent your 
consumer report to a third party 
with an inaccurate Fraud Shield 
Indicator showing your address 
was either a high-risk or non-
residential address.  This may 
have impacted your ability to 
obtain credit.

What does the Expanded 
Settlement provide?

There is no money available, 
but Experian will change its 
business practices in how it 
discloses and handles disputes 
about certain Fraud Shield 
Indicators.  Experian also 
agreed to pay for notice and 
administration costs.  A separate 
settlement provides money for 
consumers who were harmed by 
how Experian reported certain 
Fraud Shield Indicators.

What are my rights?
If the Court approves this 
Settlement, you will be bound 
by the Court’s decision.  You 
will give up certain rights to 
sue Experian, including for 
the type of class-action claims 
made in this lawsuit, related 
to Experian’s reporting of 
your address as a high-risk or 
non-residential address. You 
will keep your right to file an 
individual lawsuit for claims 
that arose before the Settlement 
became effective.  You may 
object to the Settlement by 
January 30, 2023.  The Court 
will hold a hearing on March 
1, 2023, to consider whether to 
approve the Settlement.  You or 
your lawyer may appear and 
speak at the hearing at your 
own expense.
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